February 7, 2005


A Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President LoBello, in the Board of Education Conference Room of the Brearley School on February 7, 2005.
This meeting is being held in accordance with the schedule of meetings adopted at the organizational meeting held April 26, 2004.  Adequate notice of this Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education has been provided to the Home News Tribune, The Star-Ledger, Cranford Chronicle and the Roselle Park/Kenilworth Leader.  A copy has been filed with the Kenilworth Borough Clerk, posted in the Board Office, the Kenilworth Borough Hall, Brearley and Harding Schools, as is provided by the Open Public Meetings Act.
President LoBello stated that the purpose of this workshop meeting is to discuss the items on the agenda for the February 14, 2005 meeting.

President LoBello led the salute to the Flag.

Upon roll call, the following members were present: Carol Boyden, Claudio Campanella, Annmarie Duda, Gerard Laudati, Mark LoBello, Livio Mancino, Thomas Mannix, Antonio Pugliese, and Fred Viteka.  Absent was: Nancy Zimmerman.
Also in attendance were Lloyd M. Leschuk, Superintendent and Vincent A. Gonnella, Business Administrator/Board Secretary. The following members of the administrative team were present: Charles Cappello, Principal, Eileen O’Donnell, Supervisor, Valarie Baker, Supervisor, Joseph Lafferty, Athletic Director, Joseph Schaffren, Supervisor of Guidance & Assessment, and Brian Luciani, Assistant Principal.  Fourteen (14) members of the public were present.

PRESENTATIONS: 
· 7th Grade Project Quest: Mr. Steven Shohfi.
Members of the Administrative Team highlighted their monthly reports:

· Mr. Schaffren, Supervisor of Guidance & Assessment: Mrs. Jeans continues to work on the anti-bullying program.  A parents program is scheduled for 2/24, a college financial aid workshop was conducted for parents, and preparations for State Assessments are beginning.

· Mrs. O’Donnell, Supervisor of Instruction & Technology:  Staff training is scheduled for February 18, 2005.  The second semester of the STAY Program begins on Thursday, the mid- year ELLI report has been submitted to the DOE and Mrs. Codey (Governor’s wife) is expected to visit Harding School later in the month.
· Mr. Lafferty, Supervisor of Athletics: Both Wrestling and Boy’s Basketball qualified for the State Tournament.
· Mr. Luciani, Brearley Assistant Principal: Highlights from his monthly report were reviewed.
· Mr. Cappello, Brearley Principal:  The AFG Program is on schedule.  Bobby Cowper, a Brearley student, was introduced who recently had a book published, “Snapshots of a Forbidden Place.”
· Mr. Gonnella, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary: Reviewed the status of the budget.  A full review of the tentative expenditures and projected revenues is scheduled for next week.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Finance & Facilities: Gerard Laudati, Chairperson.

Mr. Laudati will be making a brief presentation next week on the NCLB and IDEA Grants and impact on funding.  The public hearing on the budget is scheduled for March 23, 2005.
Curriculum & Instruction: Carol Boyden, Chairperson.

The committee met on January 24, 2005 and the administration updated the public on the AB Block Schedule.  Unfortunately only 18 members of the public were present to hear the report.  Mrs. Boyden was very impressed with the dedication of the administration to our students and schools.  Mrs. Boyden also attended a NJSBA workshop on “Communicating your Budget Message.”
Steering Committee: Mark LoBello, Chairperson

The Committee met to review new staff projections and BOE By-Law #9326 “Minutes-Recording of Meetings.”

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Pugliese that the meeting be opened to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.  

· Mrs. Eager congratulated Mrs. McGowan and Ms. Burke for the outstanding job in organizing the Cheerleading Tournament.  She also inquired whether the Board had funding for the restoration of the MUJC Music Program which she found valuable.  Dr. Leschuk informed her that that was one of the items eliminated from the budget last year.
· Mrs. Lang asked whether the lunchroom aides received training for anti-bullying and how to identify it on the playground.  Dr. Leschuk would ask Mr. Rica if that is taking place.
· Denise Rodriguez asked if the wheelchair lift to the second floor of Harding School was operational.  She was told it was not and students could not use the device to get to the library, art or music.  Dr. Leschuk believed it was operational but would investigate.

· Diane Kanjorski asked if there would be an aide in the Pre K next year.  Dr. Leschuk stated no aide was planned; however the new policy would limit 20 students in a class.

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Viteka, that the meeting be closed to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION:  Introduced by Mancino, who moved its adoption, seconded by Laudati, Be It Resolved by the Board of Education of Kenilworth that the Board of Education meet in private session, from which the public shall be excluded, to discuss the topics of potential litigation and personnel which private discussion is being held pursuant to Section 7b and 8 of the Open Public Meetings Act.  The matters under discussion will be disclosed to the public as soon as final decisions are made and voted upon.  Motion carried unanimously.  (10:45 p.m.)
At 10:47 p.m. President LoBello reconvened the public session, and informed the public that the Board took no action in private executive session.  

Motion was made by Pugliese, seconded by Laudati, that when the meeting adjourns, it adjourns to the call of the chair.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 10:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent A. Gonnella 

Secretary to the Board
